SAS Board Minutes
Aug. 22, 2023 regular Board meeting
6 p.m. Via Zoom
Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Michael Babbitt, Mike Williams, Dominic Valenti, Judy Brunkal, Rich Swartzendruber (joined at 6:30), Laurie Buswell
Absent: Jenny Ammon, Mary Ritter
Guests: David Harrison
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.
Minutes of July meeting – Tim noted one correction: missing “s” from his in 4th paragraph of Mike Unger’s report : “His outreach…” Mike Williams moved approval as corrected. Tim seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Report on Membership – Laurie reported 250 members, which is up. Nature Center has had an effect, as well as participation at community events. Had one signup at recent Englewood Festival.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Tim reported $5,835.38 in net unrestricted income. Laurie said another $730 in donations arrived today. We are still a bit behind Tim’s $3,300 budgeted surplus, but more should come in yet this month.  
Re: funds for Dave Marshall classroom, the total is now $575,000, up from the $505,000 reported in July. Tim moved $40,000 from the Key Bank Operations fund. SAS received three trust payouts that went into that fund and he moved $40,000 of the $65,000 to the Nature Center Development Fund to be used for Dave Marshall. He also “found” another $30,000 – he had taken too much out for the ranger position  Should have been $60,000, not $90,000. So those two things shifted $70,000 to D.M.

NATURE CENTER UPDATE
Dave Marshall update --  At the recent meeting with Dalke, they said they could lower the initial $550,000 bid by $80,000. They would cut their profit from 12% to 10% and lower the cost of the two barn-style doors from $110,000 to $60,000 by changing the specs. The architect had proposed mahogany; another material will be used. And they will reduce the design to two panels, not six. A meeting with the architect, Carlson Veit, is planned tomorrow to discuss changing the plans. After all is revamped, SAS will get another estimate from Dalke and it should be $450,000 or less. SAS still has to secure a performance bond and builder’s insurance. We also have to have a 10% contingency fund, per the design/build agreement with the Service.
Tim said there is still a chance construction could be done this fall. The necessary permit from Dept. of Environmental Quality arrived today. We still need a permit from the Army Corps of Engineers, but having the DEQ permit will help expedite that. Receipt of both clears the way for a contract with Dalke.

To help ensure Dave Marshall funding, and because the chapter has operating money in the bank, the Board discussed once again dedicated the fall appeal letter proceeds to D.M. Tim so moved; Michael seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
POLLINATOR PATCH – This project is done. SAS applied for a Marion Soil and Water grant, written by Bobbie Allaire, who also did the final report. 

RANGER POSITION – Interviews are being conducted – 3 at least. 

N.C.COMMUNITY DAY – The third Saturday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

PROPOSAL TO CHANGE BOARD MEETING TIME – Tim cited the proposal from Jenny Ammon to hold Board meetings mid-day. Board agreed to try it in September. Next meeting will be from noon to 1:30 p.m. via Zoom on Tuesday, Sept. 26.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

AUDUBON NAME CHANGE SURVEY UPDATE – Mike reported 161 replies, up from 72 last month. An article will be included in the Sept. Kestrel. Some highlights: 131 respondents were members of SAS; 56 of them 10 years or more. Respondents still “seniors – 65 or older. Also an educated group, with 60% listing BS or higher. 1220 were retired. Also overwhelmingly white (89%)
As to changing the name, 76% said their opinion of National Audubon had NOT changed because National decided not to change its name. As for SAS, 80 people said SAS should not change. Those saying SAS should change the name: 37. But the rest were “maybe, depending on the name chosen” or “not until members have a chance to vote. 
Board discussed importance of the name as an introductory advertisement and hating to see it be something off-putting to a significant proportion of the population. A change was also seen as an opportunity to reflect a broader geography or scope of focus (Mid-Valley vs. Salem and/or using name to emphasize the connection with Nature, not just birds). David Harrison said a change is necessary if SAS wants to be seen as forward-thinking. In making a change, it would be good to connect with whatever Portland comes up with. Mike said looking at the demographics reflected in the survey, it’s obvious those are not sustainable. The name could limit SAS’s ability to grow if we’re seen as a group holding on to the past.
Next steps? Mike said in previous work at U of Kansas on a contentious issue, he did interviews with constituents. In the SAS survey, several respondents cited the need for a chapter meeting to talk about the name issue. It won’t be fast or easy, but could be a positive step into the future. Dominic liked the idea of people having the opportunity to meet and weigh in.;

Tim noted confrontations already with some people who have been quite angry about the notion of changing. Rich said those are the ones who are more likely to show up at meetings.

Laurie said she has taken some angry phone calls and felt it’s best to keep discussing the issue and reaching out to members.

The October meeting of Audubon Council in Klamath Falls will be an opportunity to find out what other chapters are considering. Tim plans to attend and others are welcome. Mike will write another story in the Kestrel. Despite 50% saying “no” to a change, it wasn’t definitive and there are other reasons to make a change: the mission’s link to a “connection with nature” and need to reach a younger audience as well as a more diverse populace among them.
MINTO BROWN TRESPASSING UPDATE: After hearing rumors of campers on the property, Tim boated to the west side and saw 6 boats on the island. He also saw what looked like a structure and a boat dock had been built for higher water access. There also was a young man washing out some clothes, so trespassing is obvious.
Tim contacted the City of Salem but has not heard back from the department that deals with trespass instances. The situation has to be addressed

Related issue: Urban Bird Treaty – Tim talked to another City contact (Jen Mongolo) about this treaty that the Service has initiated and she thinks the City would be interested.
Tim proposed, as a next step on both issues, contacting Vanessa Nordyke City Councilor for Ward 7 (Minto is in her jurisdiction,)  David Harrison joined the meeting to talk about these issues because Nordyke is his councilor and he also thinks she would be interested in helping out. **Action item: David and Tim will work together on a proposal to Councilor Nordyke.
David also wondered if SAS could give this conservation easement property away. It was gifted to SAS by Nature Conservancy. Action item: Tim to work with Laurie to review the documentation re: any contingencies on the gift.  It was agreed that the property is contiguous with the City’s conservation area and a transfer makes sense.

EDIB COMMITTEE ---  Mike said this has been on the back burner because of the survey.

EDUCATION COMMITTEE --  Tim said Mary is redoing the Education brochure.

WOOD SHOP – Tim said nest box prices should be standardized. He will check with wood shop on the cost of materials

DARK SKIES MONITOR AT N.C. – This needs follow up.

ENLISTING LATINO BOARD MEMBERS – Tim said enlisting a Board member with direct connections to that community should be a priority in order to broaden SAS’s outreach. Rich’s background at North High may be a link. He said there has been a big increase in Latinos wanting to do things in Nature so there is a definite connection. 

VOLUNGTEER APPRECIATION EVENT OCT. 28  -- Michael is chairman. ACTION ITEM: Holding a planning committee meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
Next meeting:
 12 noon SEPT. 26 VIA ZOOM. NOTE THE TIME CHANGE!!!
